
Richland Village Council 
8985 Gull Road 
Special Meeting 
June 18, 2015 

 
Present: President Paul Gobble, President Pro Tem Gail Koporetz, Trustees: Virginia Gross, Gail 
Koporetz, Kim Lewis, Bob Prentice, Kevin Foust, and Deputy Clerk Michael Scott  
 
Absent: Trustee Dave Greve, Clerk Wanda Holewa 
 
The meeting was called to order in the Richland Community Hall by President Paul 
Gobble at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Pledge of allegiance was led by President Gobble. 
 
President Gobble asked those in attendance if they needed the microphone and speakers 
set up.  All in attendance declined. 
 
Public Comments:  
 

 Virginia Mejeur, resident on N. 32nd Street, commented that during the November 11, 2013 
regular council meeting, it was stated that the sale of the 2011 Crown Victoria was going to net 
$8000.00.  Mrs. Mejeur stated that there was a figure of $4700.00 from the insurance for the 
vehicle.  Mrs. Mejeur asked if the car would be sold with a valid “junk” (salvage) title.  President Pro 
Tem Koporetz replied that the car would be sold with a valid salvage title as the vehicle is still legal 
for the road, but no longer legally fit to be a police cruiser.  Trustee Foust commented that the 
reason was a slightly bent frame.  President Gobble commented that after unsuccessful silent bids 
and more than 6 months of being for sale, the newest bid of $3500.00 for the 2011 Crown Victoria 
was likely the highest the village would receive. 
 
 The approximate $8000.00 total that the village was expecting to net from the Crown 
Victoria included $4700.00 from the insurance, and the sale of the vehicle at $4000.00. 
 
Agenda Items: 
 

1. Motion to approve the sale of the 2011 Crown Victoria for $3500.00 Gross/Foust 
Roll Call Vote: Prentice – Yes, Gobble – Yes, Foust – Yes, Koporetz – Yes, Gross – Yes, Lewis 
– Yes, Absent: Greve, - Carried 
 
Motion to adjourn the Special Meeting at 5:37 p.m. Gross/Lewis - Carried 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Michael Scott 
Deputy Clerk 


